
Notes from Dan and DeAnn 

The biggest (and littlest) news in our lives recently!   

 Introducing Ransom John Gerard.  What 

a crazy past month it has been.  A lot has gone 

on in ministry but Ransom joining our family is 

definitely our biggest news.  We are now one 

month into life as a family of five.  Some words 

to describe our recent experiences:  crazy - 

chaos - cuddling - cooing - eating - sometimes 

sleeping - crying - cuteness - midnight pacing - 

diapers - soft baby sounds - loud baby sounds - 

friends stopping by with meals - love. 

 A newborn baby brings along many 

challenges, but many, many more precious 

moments.   We feel incredibly 

blessed by God that both 

Ransom and DeAnn are 

healthy and home.  Here are 

some photos...because as a 

proud mom and dad, we just 

can’t help it!  

   Thanks for praying for 

DeAnn, our family, and the 

new little one.   
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